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Board of Fire Commissioners, District 4, Order of Business, / Minutes - rev 11, 06-14-2022 

This meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners, District 4, Township of Franklin, 
Gloucester County NJ was called to order on August 27th, 2024 @ 19:00 and attended by 
the members noted below. This meeting was called pursuant to the provisions of the Open 
Public Meetings Law. This meeting was included in a list of meeting notices sent to the 
Courier Post newspaper, filed with the Municipal Clerk at the Township of Franklin, 
County of Gloucester and posted at the Forest Grove Volunteer Fire Company. 
 
1. Members Present 

 X Andrew Bellone Jr. - Chairman 
 X Samuel Scapellato - Vice Chairman 
 X Mykola “Nick” Myronowskyj - Secretary 
 X Joseph Scapellato - Treasurer 
 X Thomas Bellone Sr. – Commissioner 

 
Public Present & Others:  
None 
 
 
 
2. Reading of the minutes of the previous meeting 
A motion to accept minutes as read was made by Thomas Bellone and seconded by Andrew 
Bellone. No changes to be made.  
 
 
 
3. Treasurers Report & Bills against the Commission  
Joseph Scapellato reported: 
Petty cash balance $94.00  
 
43-58’s registration was renewed and placed into the truck. 
 
Glenn Insurance Workmans Compensation last installment was made this month.  
 
A motion to pay all bills and to accept the Treasurers report was made by Samuel Scapellato and 
seconded by Thomas Bellone. 
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4. Old Business 
Mykola Myronowskyj reported on the following: 
Filing of documents that he can locate from 2011 and prior. The files that are being archived are 
being organized, then scanned and then filed.  
 
On August 15th, 2024 the Board received an email from Tim Allaband of Matheny Motors, he 
and his team will be our new sales and contract contacts. Mykola Myronowskyj, Andrew Bellone 
and Chief Dennis Allonardo are planning to meet Mr. Allaband at the NJ Fireman’s Convention 
in Wildwood this year.  
 
The Chief is still working on obtaining the pricing for the proposed new brush truck. As soon as 
he receives it, he will submit it to the Board for review. Currently the proposed price is 
approximately $240,000.00. The Board will be putting this purchase on the ballot in 2025 for 
purchase in 2026. The budget requested should be no more that $290,000.00.  
 
Samuel Scapellato questioned why the department still needs to have a brush truck since we do 
not follow State of NJ Fire Service into the woods. Andrew Bellone explained that we still need 
this truck for small grass fires, mulch and fire pits as well as gaining access to hard to reach areas 
for fire suppression.  
 
5. New Business 
New Sea Eagle Boat was purchased. The old boats handles were continuing to come off and 
proposed a safety hazard. The Chief was able to find one that was on special half price sale that 
was expiring in 2 days. Mr. Myronowskyj advised the Chief to contact at least 2 other 
Commissioners to get approval, if approved, we would sign a PO so that the boat could be 
purchased. Anfrew Bellone and Joseph Scapellato were contacted and approved the purchase. By 
purchasing the boat now, we saved over $2,500.00 and were able to get free shipping. The boat 
was received and is in service.  
 
The Board received an email from Gannett (Courier Post) collections department stating that the 
Board owed a past due balance. Mr. Myronowskyj and Joe Scapellato reviewed the past invoices 
and found a statement credit on the account in the same amount that the past due was calculated 
at. Mr. Myronowskyj called the billing department and questioned the collections action since 
the invoice was in fact paid in full, but the funds were not applied to the invoice, and instead 
placed as a statement credit on the account. The billing department representative could not 
answer that question and applied the statement credit to the balance due and creating a zero 
balance. We requested an email from the billing department stating such, that email was received 
printed and attached to the account folder.  
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5. New Business continued 
TLO XP continues to bill the Board even though they terminated our account and closed all 
access to the same. Mr. Myronowskyj reached out to George Cooper, the Director of Customer 
Support Operations and explained the situation to him and forwarded emails. Mr. Cooper 
returned an email to their billing department stating that the account was closed and that any 
invoicing done after the termination of the account need to be waived.  
 
The Board received an OPRA request for 870 Strawberry Avenue. This request was fulfilled.  
 
The Buena Borough requested an insurance indemnity certificate while our ERV was going to be 
used at Buena Day. Forest Grove would have a member operating the unit while it was there. Mr. 
Myronowskyj sent the request to Glenn Insurance and they provided a certificate.  
 
A few months ago the Petrogen Torch was sold to Safety and Survival under resolution 2024-03. 
There was no money transferred, however the value received would be used as a credit towards 
future training. Safety and Survival will be applying this credit this month for vehicle extrication 
training that was provided and the balance owed will be paid normally.  
 
The Chief and a few officers are requesting that a tandem axle 20’ enclosed trailer be purchased. 
The idea was that the ERV and all of the equipment on 43-57 would now be transported in the 
trailer to operational locations. The ERV trailer would be traded in with a value of $1,500.00. 
Mr. Myronowskyj rejected this idea since the intrinsic value of the trailer was worth more that 
the trade in value. He suggested that a smaller enclosed trailer be purchased for the equipment in 
43-57 and leave the ERV on the existing trailer. This would accomplish multiple goals, including 
ease of towing, having the ability to have the ERV in one location and the other equipment in 
another, additionally the cost of a new trailer would be much less since the gross vehicle weight 
would be less. Since he department has multiple vehicles that can toe either trailer, it also makes 
logistical sense. The Board agreed, and we will advise the Chief accordingly.  
 
The 2022 Tahoe needed a windshield repair when a stone cracked it. Mr. Myronowskyj and 
Chief Allonardo worked with Glenn Insurance to have Safelight Auto Glass make the repair at 
no cost to the department.  
 
Mr. Myronowskyj reminded the Board members that the 2025 budget session will be held at the 
next meeting to discuss the 2025 budget and resolution for the Commissioners compensation to 
be sent to the Town Council. 
 
Public Comments - None 
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Chief of the Fire Department: Not Present 
 
 
President of the Fire Department: Not Present  
 
 
Others: Not Present  
 
 
7. Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Andrew Bellone and seconded by Thomas 
Bellone.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 19:28 hours. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Mykola “Nick” Myronowskyj 
Secretary of the Board 
Board of Fire Commissioners, District 4 
Township of Franklin, Gloucester County NJ 
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